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CASCO VIEW HOLDINGS II, LLC					    05.07.14
Proposal for Bridge Connector between 
261 Commercial Street and 245 Commercial Street

Context
Casco View Holdings II, LLC (CVH) owns the two buildings, as well as the parking lot in 
front of 261 Commercial Street. MEMIC is the tenant of these two buildings. CVH would 
like to connect the third and fourth floors to increase the efficiency of MEMIC’s office 
operations. The two buildings are red brick. 261 Commercial Street is a more recently clad 
brick building, with glass curtainwall windows running from top to bottom. It was formerly 
the warehouse for the Hannaford Company. 245 Commercial Street is one of the older, 
more traditional brick buildings along Commercial Street. It is part of a larger block of red 
brick buildings that continue up Commercial Street to the corner of Union Street. The 
floors in 261 Commercial are approximately 3’-0” higher than the floors in 245 Congress 
Street, so the bridge connector has to be ramped. 

Design Concept
The connector bridge is designed to contrast with the two brick buildings it is connecting.
For structural reasons, it cannot be supported by the adjoining buildings but has to have its 
own, independent structure. A light-weight steel truss system supports the two-story bridge 
above the ground. The efficiency of the diagonal bracing allows the steel members to be 
smaller, resulting in a very light, airy structure connecting the two buildings. Wrapping the 
steel truss frame on the third and fourth floors is a steel and glass enclosure that contains the 
ramped hallways that connect the two buildings. The windows are larger on the south and west 
exposures to provide views of the harbor; on the north and east the windows are smaller to 
reduce heat loss. Perforated stainless steel or coated metal panels cover the structural elements 
(floor and roof) and provide partial sun-shading of the glass. Aluminum sun-shades on the south 
and west exposures shade the view glass from high summer sun.
Where the bridge connects to 245 Commercial Street, care has been taken to preserve the 
original fabric of the building. Access to the bridge will be through existing masonry window 
openings on both floors, cut down to the floor to allow passage to the bridge. If the bridge 
were ever removed, these two openings could easily be restored to their original proportions.
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